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DIGEST 

1. Prior decision is affirmed on reconsideration where 
protester has not shown that it contains any error of fact or 
law. 

2. Request for a conference in connection with a request-for 
reconsideration is denied since the matter can be promptly 
resolved without a conference. 

DECISION 

Gentex Corpordtion requests that we reconsider our decision 
in Gentex Corporation, B-225669, Feb. 27, 1987, 87-l CPD 
71 dismissing its protest of the award of"a contract to 
Devil's Lake Sioux Manufacturing Corporation (Devil's Lake) 
under request for proposals (RFP) NQ. DLAlOO-86-R-0658, 
issued by the Defense Personnel Support Center (DPSC), 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, for helmets. 

We affirm our prior decision. 

Gentex had protested that Devil's Lake received an unfair 
competitive advantage by being awarded an option for the same 
item at more than a fair market price under the terms of a 
contract awarded under the Small Business Administration's 
section 8(a) program. We held that Gentex was not an inter- 
ested party eligible to pursue a protest against award to the 
low offeror since as the sixth low offeror in a procurement 
where price was the determining factor, Gentex's direct 
economic interest would not be affected by the award of the 
contract. We noted that the RFP was issued as a partial set- 
aside for small business firms and envisioned a total of 
three awards to three separate entities: two awards for a 
quantity of 100,000 units each on the unrestricted portion 
and one award of 100,000 on the partial set-aside. Awards 
for a quantity of 100,000 each had been made to Devil’s Lake 



and Stemaco Products for the unrestricted portion. The 
set-aside portion of 100,000 units, for which Gentex as a 
large business would not qualify, had not yet been awarded. 
DPSC reported that Gentex was the sixth-low evaluated offeror 
on the unrestricted portion and, even if the protest were 
sustained, three other acceptable offerors stood between the 
protester and the awardee. Since Gentex was not in line for 
award, it was not an interested party and its protest was 
dismissed. 

In its request for reconsideration, Gentex asserts that a 
price contained in its alternate offer for a quantity of 
200,000 helmets on an accelerated delivery schedule would 
make it the third low offeror under the solicitation. Gentex 
notes that although the government reserved the right to make 
a minimum of three awards, it was not required to. Thus, 
Gentex argues, it is an interested party despite the fact 
that one of its alternate offers may not have placed it in a 
third low position on a price basis per the method of evalua- 
tion stated in the RFP. 

We do not agree. Gentex did not protest the propriety of 
DPSC's decision to make multiple awards on the basis outlLned 
in the RFP. As evaluated on the award basis actually used by 
DPSC, which was consistent with that outlined in the RFP, 
Gentex is the sixth low offeror on the unrestricted Portia, 
and not in line for award if Devil's Lake were eliminated 
from the competition. Thus, Gentex does not have the requi- 
site direct economic interest to qualify as an interested 
party. See Wing Manufacturing; Simulators Unlimited, Inc.-- 
Request for Reconsideration, B-213046.3 et al., Aug. 17, -- 
1984, 84-2 CPD f 187. 

Gentex has requested a conference. We will not conduct a 
conference on a reconsideration request, however, unless the 
matter cannot otherwise be resolved expeditiously. Restora- 
tions Unlimited, Inc.; Wade Associates; Furniture Craftsman, 
Inc.-- Reconsideration,.,$-221862.2, July 11, 1986,d 86-2 CPD 
11 57. We do not believe a conference is warranted in this 
case. 

Since Gentex has not shown that our prior decision was based 
on any error of fact or law, it is affirmed. 
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